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Claire Steele 

Senior Consultant 

Aurecon New Zealand Limited 

Dear Claire Steele 

COVID-19 Recovery (Fast-Track Consenting) Act 2020 – Mitre 10 MEGA Development 

Pāpāmoa – Request for further information  

Thank you for your application, received on 13 August 2020, to refer the Mitre 10 MEGA 

Development Pāpāmoa to an expert consenting panel for consideration under the COVID-19 

Recovery (Fast-track Consenting) Act 2020 (the Act). 

Under delegated authority from the Minister for the Environment, I am writing to request the 

following further information under section 22 of the Act:  

1. Clarification on the volume of earthworks required to be brought to the site for ground

improvement works to enable development.

2. As urgent employment creation is a core objective of the Act, please provide further

information on how you have estimated the  that will be employed over

the 5-6 year construction period for the project.

Please provide the required information via return email within 10 working days so that the 

Minister for the Environment can take it into account in deciding whether to refer the project. 

Yours sincerely 

Liz Moncrieff 
Acting Director, Natural and Built Systems 
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